
Chat Questions and Answers 
November 16, 2021 

 

1. There’s no reference to any dog park or access.  Will that be considered? 
• Should anyone be interested in a dog park at Fort Lincoln, please visit our dog park 

website at:  https://dpr.dc.gov/page/dog-park-applications  
2. With the lessons learned from COVID, will there be spaces with ventilation and/or for outdoor 

classroom, gathering and meeting space? 
• Yes!  This project includes significant investment in outdoor spaces, including areas for 

gathering and community events.  
3. Is there a formula for how many parking spaces are available after employees take their slots 

based on how many people are estimated to use the facility and park? I'm concerned that there 
isn't enough. Too bad you couldn't provide an underground parking and have the facility on top. 

• Yes, DCRA has code requirements for minimum parking requirements.  We have actually 
exceeded the minimum number of parking spots for this project.   

4. Hi, it seems there are no improvements or expansion to the pool. Can we add some shade 
elements to the current pool if nothing else?  There is no shade at the pool.  

• Thank you.  We are evaluating the possibility of adding shade at the existing outdoor 
pool.   

5. Trash management has been a continual issue in the area around/within the park. Is there a 
plan to manage the trash issue when the space is developed? 

• Yes, DPR / DGS work with DPW on placement of dumpsters and trash receptacles based 
on the size and location of the facility.  We will work with DPW to get additional 
information on trash pickup and schedule.  

6. Such a great facility without a pool. Not good 
7. Will the original outdoor pool be eliminated?  

• No, the existing outdoor pool at Theodore Hagans is to remain.    
8. Are you all aware that Marshall ES served as precinct 139 for our neighborhood? Has 

consideration been given to continue to have the new building serve as a precinct for the 
neighborhood during Election years? And the design elements that are needed to have a 
modern precinct accessible for everyone? 

• Many DPR facility serve as voting centers, with gymnasiums and large community spaces 
being used for voting.  The new facility at Fort Lincoln will be able to accommodate 
future voting activity.   

9. What programs will be offered at the early childhood education center? 
• Decisions are specific offerings at the ECE will be made by the Office of the State 

Superintendent of Education (OSSE).  For additional information or questions, please 
contact the Early Childhood Education (ECE) Help Desk at ECEhelpdesk@dc.gov or (202) 
478-5903.  
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10. Apologies, has the original outdoor pool been eliminated from the current plans?   
• No, the existing outdoor pool at Theodore Hagans is to remain.  

11. Can we recap where the outdoor facilities mentioned by Adrienne are physically located?  What 
is the plan for Hagans Center and pool?  How many parking spaces are there? 

• The Theodore Hagans facility will remain in place as will the outdoor pool.  The outdoor 
parking around Theodore Hagans will remain the same. There are 41 parking spaces 
around the Theodore Hagans facility / tennis court area.  

12. I am confused with how the Hagans center fits into everything.  It sounds like it stays the way it 
is.  Am I incorrect? 

• The Theodore Hagans facility will remain in place (and operational) as will the outdoor 
pool.   

13. Can the roof top be utilized? Be green and maybe provide a view to the city? 
• Yes, a green roof is being considered by the design team and will be contingent on 

available funding.  
14. There’s certainly a need for a dog park. 

• Should anyone be interested in a dog park at Fort Lincoln, please visit our dog park 
website at:  https://dpr.dc.gov/page/dog-park-applications   

15. Did we just obliterate any demarcation of the fort, or the US Colored Troops? I see designers 
happy with their work but where is the clear evidence of historical significance.   

• An Archaeological Assessment of the project site was completed in 2020 and submitted 
to the DC Historic Preservation Office. This assessment indicated that there are no 
existing remnants of the historic fort structures or other historic military archaeological 
sites within the Community Center project boundaries. This was the case before this 
project began. The design for this project does not intend to remove or demolish any 
elements of archaeological importance, as there are no indications that any elements 
exist within the project boundary. 

16. The outdoor fitness option is amazing. Most people who utilize the feature also have small 
children. Can there be children equipment close to that instead of the water feature so far 
away? 

• Thanks for this feedback.  This is an idea that we will explore.   
17. Will DC residents have access to the playground by the early childhood center or is that reserved 

for the center students only?  
• Residents will have access to the ECE playground after hours and on weekends.  

18. Will there be 8 or more tennis courts? 
• The number of tennis courts will remain the same (8).  We are working with our tennis 

coordinator to assess the courts to determine how to best address any current issues.  
19. I'm confused, if you know there's been a request and a need for dog parks why not include it in 

the plans in the first place? 
• A dog park must first have a sponsoring group.  For additional information, please visit 

DPR’s dog park website at:  https://dpr.dc.gov/page/dog-park-applications   
20. Yes we’ve voiced it during the initial survey phase.  
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21. I don’t remember an elevated indoor running track as an option  
22. The children's section within the historical area, the stage area has a very difficult way of 

climbing to it. Can steps to the stage area by the pit be added along with an outlet? 
• Great question.  We are evaluating the feasibility of adding additional outdoor outlets to 

accommodate the stage area.  
23. The park used to have amazing views of the skyline, but with recent development, those views 

are no longer available to park goers. Will there be anyplace (e.g., rooftops, hilltops) where 
those views will be restored? 

• Yes!  The landscape architecture team is working to identify locations within the park 
space where views can be potentially restored.   

24. Greetings.  The tennis court has brought tremendous joy, health, and a sense of pride to our 
ward.  Are we thinking about the tennis court because there are several desperate 
improvements needed? 

• Yes, the tennis courts will be assessed to determine what improvements are needed.  
25. Is there any indoor reading room space or "quiet" spaces or small private meeting rooms? 

Perhaps accompanied by a free library (take one/leave one)? 
• Although there isn’t a reading room in the facility, there will be multipurpose rooms and 

lounges that can be used for reading and quiet activities.   
26. How large is the garden space? How much food can the garden with raised bed produce for the 

community? Will it produce a complete farm to table experience utilizing the community 
kitchen? 

• The current community garden adjacent to Theodore Hagans Cultural Center is 2,500 SF.  
We’ve yet to be able to determine the amount of produce it can sustain for the 
community, but we do envision incorporating programming related to farm to table at 
the new facility (using the new demonstration / cooking kitchen).  

27. When will construction start on this project?  When will the project be completed? 
• We expect construction to begin Fall 2022 with construction ongoing through Summer 

2024 (weather permitting).  
28. I agree with the comment and question about tennis courts. 
29. We expressed a need for a new pool.  Why has this request not been entertained? 

• Unfortunately, the project budget does not support the inclusion of an indoor pool at 
this time.   

30. I also agree with the comment/question about the pool 
31. Parking is at a premium in the city. Many of the rec centers have very little parking.  
32. How can one obtain this evening's presentation and the recorded meeting? 

• All project information, including meeting recording and information, are stored on the 
project website:  https://dgs.dc.gov/page/fort-lincoln-campus-improvement-project  

33. Pickleball has become a very popular sport among people looking for an alternative to tennis or 
even racquetball.  Indoor courts would be great for year-round use but barring that, could 
outdoor courts be accommodated? 
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• Pickleball has indeed become very popular!  In consultation with DPR’s Tennis Program 
Coordinator, we will take a look at striping some of the existing courts for Pickleball.  

34. Is there consideration for including an amphitheater for outdoor concerts or theatrical 
productions? 

• Yes, there is an existing amphitheater in the park that should be able to support outdoor 
events, such as outdoor concerts and other productions.  

35. I have never heard about the Core of the park having a historic designation. I am just curious 
when this development came to light? 

• This fact came to light after early conversations and discussions between the design 
team and the DC Office of Historic Preservation.  

36. I noticed in the presentation there was a dotted area near the community center that noted for 
indoor pool that is not included in Phase 1.  is it still possible to include an indoor another 
phase? 

• Yes, it is possible to include an indoor pool at a future phase should funding become 
available.  

37. What is the plan for the old water feature by the gazebos? 
• The old water feature is unfortunately outdated and dangerous.  We do plan to stabilize 

and repair and cracked or failing bricks.  
38. Please give us an indoor pool.  
39. Instead of underground parking, can the new facility be on top of the parking garage? 

• Unfortunately, a parking garage is incredibly expensive and out of the range of the 
project budget.  

40. indoor pool would be good. 
41. So Early Childhood Center killed the pool. 
42. Will residents of the area get a specific lottery or entry component for the early childhood 

option.  
• Unfortunately, DPR does not currently have this information.  We will be working with 

representatives from the Office of the State Superintendent of Education (OSSE) to try 
and have a representative present at our next community meeting.  For additional 
information or questions, please contact the Early Childhood Education (ECE) Help Desk 
at ECEhelpdesk@dc.gov  or (202) 478-5903.  

43. Will you share more about tennis court and bathroom renovations and how TAFLP.org can 
weigh more in that process?  

• Of course, please contact Brent Sisco at brent.sisco@dc.gov for additional information 
on how to become involved.  

44. I may have missed it but who is managing the early childhood center? what program? 
• Early childhood education is coordinated by the Office of the State Superintendent of 

Education (OSSE).  For additional information or questions, please contact the Early 
Childhood Education (ECE) Help Desk at ECEhelpdesk@dc.gov or (202) 478-5903.  

45. Those who advocated for the Early Childhood Center were heard but no attention to the pool 
request. Conflict of interests. 
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46. How will access to the facilities be handled?   
• DPR personnel will open and close the facilities.  There will be employees from the Dept 

of General Services (DGS) who help maintain the facility, including day to day 
maintenance, repairs, etc.  DPR’s Park Rangers will open and close outdoor park fencing 
according to park hours.  

47. Does that Early Childhood Center mean free childcare for folks with small children?   
• Costs specific to the ECE will be determine through the Office of the State 

Superintendent of Education (OSSE).  For additional information or questions, please 
contact the Early Childhood Education (ECE) Help Desk at ECEhelpdesk@dc.gov  or 
(202) 478-5903.  

48. That's disappointing about the pool. what about the tennis courts? 
• DPR will be assessing the tennis courts and will repair as needed if costs are within the 

overall project budget.  
49. It would be good to have double the bathrooms so that when some are broken, you have 

additional toilets to compensate.  
50. Will adjacent parking be zoned? 

• Street parking, specifically zoning and Residential Parking permits, is handled through 
DDOT.  DPR does not have any purview over adjacent parking zoning requirements.  

51. Can we hold off on the water feature until the future of the updating the pool? It would be so 
nice to have it connected to the current pool area like Langdon Park Pool. 

• We believe that a water feature near the new facility is sorely needed to spread out the 
recreational assets throughout the large park.  Unlike Langdon, we don’t have a large 
amount of pool deck space for a large level of splash park elements at the existing 
outdoor pool.     

52. Good Evening - TENNIS. We have 8 wonderful courts that are packed almost daily throughout 
the year. They are falling into disrepair. What plans are underway to modernize the tennis court 
surfaces, fencing, surrounding benches (existing and need new), receptacles? Are these items 
incorporated in the $39M budget?  TY 

• The tennis courts are being evaluated as part of this project and if feasible given the 
project budget, will be improved.  

53. Langdon park pool is at capacity for a good part of the summer. Some improvements to the pool 
at Hagans would take some of the pressure off of Langdon. 

54. Is there a budget breakdown for how the money will be spent for each section of the park? I 
fear the "rehab" of the older sections will get little attention and we will end up with an 
awesome new building but the rest will stay in a near end of life state. a site this big requires so 
much maintenance. how will this park get the money it needs every year to maintain this 
monster of a site. 

• We don’t have specific budget breakdowns for each section of the park.  
55. Yes- please look to add shade to the pool. Updates to the pool facility would really be nice.  
56. Will it be a daycare or preschool? 
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• The final decision regarding daycare vs. preschool will be made by the Office of the State 
Superintendent of Education (OSSE).  For additional information or questions, please 
contact the Early Childhood Education (ECE) Help Desk at ECEhelpdesk@dc.gov or (202) 
478-5903.  

57. Request to have indoor play space for winter/rainy days and such. 
58. Attend ECE at a cost or free? 

• Final decisions around cost for the ECE will be made by the Officed of the State 
Superintendent of Education (OSSE).  

59. How can I get involved with the programming for the center since programming has not been 
confirmed? 

• DPR will be hosting an upcoming community meeting session particularly to discuss 
programming.  If anyone is interested in learning more about DPR programs, or looking 
to generally get involved, please visit https://dprprograms.com/  

60. Hagan's pool got 50 to 300 people per day. This pool is more popular than Langdon. An indoor 
pool is needed for this area.  

61. How will this part year water feature sustainably manage water? 
• The water feature has a recirculating pump which minimizes excess water waste.  

62. I am convinced that there was never intention of building an indoor pool.  It is obvious.  
63. Was there any consideration to building a new elementary school, given that education is a key 

factor families consider when purchasing homes?  
• Not at this location.  

64. Can we see the survey results with the breakdown of the answers? 
• Yes!  We will get the survey results posted on the project website.  An overview of the 

survey results can also be viewed as part of the November 16, 2021 community meeting 
presentation which is also posted on the project website:  https://dgs.dc.gov/page/fort-
lincoln-campus-improvement-project  

65. Will there be volunteer opportunities to help plant the sensory garden or other planted areas? 
Thanks! 

• Absolutely!  We welcome volunteers!  For information on volunteering at DPR, please 
visit:  https://dpr.dc.gov/page/individual-volunteers  

66. From what I heard in one of the previous meetings, the indoor pool is fairly expensive and would 
go over the ~$40M budget. But I'm sure someone else with more details can share 

67. The land is there. That is the most expensive part.  
68. I appreciate the historical recognition. 
69. I wish it were possible to raise up the gazebos even higher than they are now so the community 

could get the view back that they lost when the condos were built.  
70. Is the water wall part of the aesthetic or a recreational amenity?  If it's just for aesthetic 

purposes, could the budget for that element be repurposed to the pool area since it seems to be 
a concern for many residents? 

• It’s meant to be a recreational amenity that is also aesthetic in nature.   
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71. It would be amazing to construct an "eagle's nest" structure near the gazebos that would allow a 
full view of the city and horizon/skyline over the townhouses on Ft Lincoln Drive. 

72. Having the indoor pool concept included as a phase 2 opportunity is a win. There are trade-offs 
in cost. We'll need to advocate for additional funds for phase 2 to get the pool added. 
Volunteers? ;) 

73. How much would an indoor pool cost of the total budget? Would it eliminate a lot of the other 
amenities?  

• Estimates had the addition of an indoor pool coming in around $10M (minimum).  
Including an indoor pool would eliminate almost all other amenities in the new 
recreation center.  

74. @Tara, I'd like to help with the pool. Can you help me get connected? 
75. I’d like to assist with Phase 2 pool support: msbshannon@gmail.com  
76. The Early Childhood Center should be built somewhere else.  
77. This is a Recreational Center not a daycare facility. 
78. For documentation: It is unrealistic to think people will come to the park via public transport. 

Families bringing food and things do not want to carry all that stuff via bus and metro. 
79. Why does Turkey Thicket have an indoor pool with 2 spray parks? why does Langdon have large 

outdoor pool and a spray park. Fort Lincoln has always had an indoor pool and an outdoor pool. 
Fort Lincoln needs 2 pools 

80. Someone email me to get me connected to advocating for an indoor pool: 
dva@achorpartners.com 

81. TENNIS Courts. Can you address the TENNIS courts in this meeting? 
• The tennis courts are being evaluated to determine what improvements are needed and 

what improvements can be included given the constraints of the project budget.  
82. Will the upcoming meeting be in person meeting also be available virtually if someone can't 

attend in person? 
• Due to ongoing concerns about the pandemic, including recent developments regarding 

growing COVID-19 surge occurring overseas, there are renewed concerns among health 
officials in the United States that the spread of the highly transmissible omicron 
subvariant BA.2, combined with waning vaccine immunity and the decision to end 
masking recommendations, could cause the country to face yet another viral 
resurgence.  DPR’s community meeting will be held virtually until further notice.  

83. I am sure a lot of people want the pool. I asked for help to several people to advocate for the 
pool very early in the process 

84. I am interested in fighting for the indoor pool. My email is jackie.u.clauss@gmail.com 
85. Is ribbon cutting when the center opens — i.e. you will be fully done by 2024 Spring 

• Yes, we anticipate a ribbon cutting ceremony once the new facility is complete. 
Currently, the anticipated completion date is Spring 2024.   

86. @Yaqueline I'll help where I can. please email me: dva@achorpartners.com 
87. @Yaqueline - I think we've moved past changing the Early Childhood Development Center 
88. I have become an expert in filing complaints because things are normally not transparent in DC.  
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89. As someone that plans to start a family soon, I'm quite excited for the Early Childhood Education 
Center.  

90. Ft. Lincoln has a very large senior population.  Will there be an area, or areas, within the facility 
dedicated to accommodating activities specifically geared toward seniors? 

• Yes, there will be a dedicated senior lounge.   
91. Nothing has been built yet. The plans can be changed 
92. Yes, I'm in favor of a green roof or a view of the city! 
93. I'm happy about the effort here. The pool and tennis courts are interests of mine :) 
94. If any residents want to assist with organizing Dog Park request, email me (Pierre Hines) at 

5C03@anc.dc.gov 
95. View of city! 
96. Yes, bring back the views!! 
97. Also, what about solar panels/energy? 

• Yes, we are exploring the idea of including solar panels as part of this project.   
98. This is not Burger King.  Everyone cannot have it their way. There’s something called 

compromise!!!! 
99. I love the raised indoor track feature. Similar to UMD’s Rec. Center.  
100. Could the dog park be on the green roof? 

• Unfortunately no, dog park surfacing contains several inches of gravel and other 
materials which would make it too heavy for a roof to structurally support it.  

101. Love the elevated running track (just hope the townhomes don't interfere with the 
views). Thanks! 

102. I think we keep going in circles with pool, it may be helpful if it was spelled out what 
would need to be given up in order to have an indoor pool. Obviously, a pool would be great, 
but we have not talked about specifics. If people knew they would lose A,B,C,D, etc. we may be 
able to have more productive conversations around that issue. 

103. Also, I think this looks great overall, thank you for the work 
104. yes, thank you for your hard work! 
105. I joined the meeting late.  One of the slides mentioned there will be no changes to the 

old Hagans Cultural Center. I thought there would be some upgrades and expansion to this 
building. 

• We made a decision to focus funding on park improvements and the new facility.  We 
were unable to meet the design goals for the new facility and Theodore Hagans at the 
same time given our current budget.  

106. i would be interested in the details regarding an indoor pool. that's a good point 
107. Fort Lincoln deserves 2 pools 
108. how much does the indoor pool cost? 
109. @Brent thank you, re: Tennis courts. I'd be interested in attending a meeting with you 

and the coordinator (Andrew?) to discuss tennis court improvement ideas. TY!  
110. let's scrap the spray park for an indoor pool! 
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111. @Brent, i would also like to join a meeting on tennis courts. could I be included. 
dva@achorpartners.com 

112. The conversation about the indoor pool is always avoided. 
113. Racquetball! Nice! 
114. I am certainly open to discussing it, I am just saying we need specifics to have a real 

conversation around it. Without knowing how having a pool would change these plans we will 
not be able to have a productive conversation around it 

115. Once the rec center and park is completed, how will the additional traffic coming to the 
neighborhood be handled by the city?  Has a traffic study been completed? 

• Early in the project a transportation engineer was engaged to complete a Trip 
Generation Analysis as part of an Environmental Impact Screening process. Based on a 
trip generation comparison between the existing site uses and the proposed site, the 
project will generate fewer than the District Department of Transportation (DDOT) 
threshold of 25 peak hour directional trips for performing capacity analysis for traffic 
studies. As such, the transportation engineer concluded that a full EISF transportation 
study is not required for this project as it will have a negligible impact on conditions in 
the area.  

116. One of the terrific features about Langdon is that the spray park is directly adjacent to 
the pool. So 15 minutes out of every hour, when it's "adult swim," the kids can easily move to 
the spray park. At Fort Lincoln's the kids just stand around, in the sun, waiting for 15 minutes. 
It's awful. A plan to move the water features nearer to the pool or to add some kind of fun thing 
for kids to do 25% of the time they are at the pool would be great! 

117. DPR Tennis program is not longer free 
118. I guess "good" is subjective  
119. i use them regularly 
120. the bathrooms at the courts are disgraceful 
121. New basketball hoops and rehabbing the court surface would be great.  
122. basketball!!  Yes 
123. Can the bathrooms by the tennis courts be updated or placed in a different spot? 

• We are looking at closing that old restrooms since it's become a security issue.   
124. I have books I'd be happy to donate to a free (take one/leave one) library. :-) 
125. Yeah, the basketball courts needs a major overhaul. They flood and are badly cracked. 

Forget about dribbling! :-) 
126. the NFL is supporting urban agriculture 
127. come talk to me if interested as I work with them 
128. What is the process for an RFI from DPR? 

• If you’d like to submit a Freedom of Information Request for any information, please 
visit:  https://dc.gov/page/freedom-information-act-foia  

129. @caitlin - I think I saw mention of addressing the drainage issue the bball courts have, it 
was in this presentation  
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130. A breakdown of expenses would be appreciated.  More funds should go to rehabbing 
existing structures...tennis courts, pool, basketball courts, Hagans Ctr.  Funds should be spent on 
items that the community actually uses heavily. 

131. Yes - I was going to ask about the greenhouse. A communal farm program would be 
amazing. 

132. I'd like to know more about the urban agriculture program, as I am a former Future 
Farmer of America member. 

• For additional information about DPR’s urban agriculture program, please contact 
Watani Hatcher, DPR’s Parks and Environmental Manager, at Watani.hatcher@dc.gov  

133. Maybe we could team up with the Youth Garden at the Arboretum for tips for how to 
have the gardens/farming as part of the ECE programming. 

• Great idea! 
134. What is the process for an RFI from DPR? I want to see the data about community 

feedback.  
• If you’d like to submit a Freedom of Information Request for any information, please 

visit:  https://dc.gov/page/freedom-information-act-foia  
135. Will the whole site be marked off for the duration of construction or will the park space 

be accessible once the improvements have been made although the center is still being built? 
• Portions of the site will remain online during construction.  Once we have a General 

Contractor hired and on-board, we will not with more certainty.  We will host another 
community meeting once the General Contractor is hired for these types of questions.  

136. If we can't have a dog park (I know that requires a proposal), can we please get a bunch 
of the doggie waste stations that the mayor put in in other neighborhoods? 

• Yes, doggie waste stations can be installed throughout the park.  
137. How much will the Early Childhood Center cost?  

• We do not have the cost for the Early Childhood Education center broken out from the 
overall building cost.  

138. Will the Early Childhood center be fee based? Asking for better understanding based on 
the number of care facilities currently in the area  

• Unfortunately, we don’t have any specific information yet on the specifics of the ECE.  
Additional information will be forthcoming.  

139. I'm down for advocating for more $$ for an indoor pool. thank you for talking about the 
pool :) 

140. Request indoor space offers rooms that could be used dance space for Zumba as well as 
dance lessons. 

141. Watani Hatcher, Parks and the Environment Division Manager. Please feel free to 
contact me about Urban Agriculture opportunities at the Ft. Lincoln Campus. We will also have 
the capacity to do Farm To Table programming at the site that can be intergenerational. I 
believe the raised beds at the entrance is a sensory garden which is a program that links the 
community to a sensory experience with herbs, mainly those that are perennials that keep it low 

mailto:Watani.hatcher@dc.gov
https://dc.gov/page/freedom-information-act-foia


maintenance. If you have an interest in that as well please feel free to contact me. 
watani.hatcher@dc.gov 

142. Yes, please request more money. That will avoid the huge mistake of building such a 
facility without an indoor pool. 

143. What will the old center be used for if we have meeting rooms, childcare and etc. 
included in the new center?  it appears we will have a vacant building without any use.  is it 
possible to leverage the old center for meetings and etc. if that would free up space and funds 
for an indoor pool?  it just seems like there should be a comprehensive plan for the campus 
since the city is investing so much in this project. 

• The existing Theodore Hagans Cultural Center will continue to be used in its existing 
capacity and through ongoing programming.  

144. Thanks for everything - Excited to see how this is progressing 
145. When a small group of us advocated for this project we had no idea it would turn into 

$40M in funding! Another dedicated group advocating for the pool could make it happen. Glad 
folks are interested in coordinating! Someone takes the lead and mobilize :) 

146. @Watani thank you. check your email I just emailed you :) 
147. A lot of the features we're talking about are here https://tclf.org/landscapes/fort-

lincoln-park 
148. That’s VERY good potential news for locals 
149. So happy this convo has arrived at this point. and thankful for those who lead the 

advocacy to get this far!  Let's go Fort Lincoln Community! 
150. As someone w/an infant and plan on having more children in the future, I'm excited 

about the Early Childcare Center option. Thanks for all of you who advocated to get this funding 
and push this project forward! 

151. Has a traffic study been done to determine how traffic will affected by the project? 
• Early in the project a transportation engineer was engaged to complete a Trip 

Generation Analysis as part of an Environmental Impact Screening process. Based on a 
trip generation comparison between the existing site uses and the proposed site, the 
project will generate fewer than the District Department of Transportation (DDOT) 
threshold of 25 peak hour directional trips for performing capacity analysis for traffic 
studies. As such, the transportation engineer concluded that a full EISF transportation 
study is not required for this project as it will have a negligible impact on conditions in 
the area.  

152. As someone who knows the value of a pool and understands that there everybody 
would benefit from an indoor pool, I want to ask for your support uniting efforts to advocate for 
an indoor pool. 

153. Don’t forget to include outdoor power access for events. Both 120v ac and 3 phase 
panel for larger events. 

• We can explore options for providing power connections at certain areas like the plaza 
outside the new Community Center. 

154. @Kellie, thank you for revisiting my question regarding the water features. 
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155. @dva I emailed you. 
156. 100% agree 
157. It’s a BIG deal. And it’s very understated  
158. Homage to our history  
159. Thank you Mr. Montague for explaining to designers why Ft. Lincoln exists in the first 

place!!! 
160. And there’s ROI with that recognition and acknowledgment. Everyone wins  
161. I appreciate Jeremiah's perspective and the importance of the historical element.  
162. I have to support Commissioner Montague's insistence on some contextualizing 

elements. 
163. The market plaza has a map. Maybe we can start there. There are a few signs to it’s 

history.  
164. Love the idea of incorporating the history of Fort Lincoln. Maybe the play space by the 

gazebo could incorporate the theme. Maybe each gazebo could have a piece of the history 
information on it. 

165. Information should be scattered around the park regarding Ft. Lincoln history that 
became a park for recreation. 

166. Love the energy and vision.  
167. From Brent:  We'll get into the details of the individual spaces of the new facility as well, 

including materials, sq footages, programming, etc. 
168. Please listen to the community and stop making decisions and trying to convince us that 

it's what we wanted all along.   
169. I am a docent at the National Museum of Health and Medicine which is a military 

medicine museum that started during the Civil War and was for a long time a Civil War museum 
and they have so many items and documents and books in their collections and libraries that 
could help inform much of the rich history of the area. Very excited at the prospect of learning 
more about the history of my new community. Thank you to everyone for all your hard work. 

170. Any ideas about how to request additional budget for the project is greatly appreciated.  
171. A museum space in the new Early Childhood Center would be great! 

 


